

Federated Momen's Institutes of Canada

CONSTITUENT SOCIETY, ASSOCIATED COUNTRY WOMEN OF THE WORLD

National Office Suite 606, 251 Bank St. Ottawa, Ont. K2P 1X3 Phone/fax: (613) 234-1090

> President Charlotte Johnson

Box 1180

Cochrane, Ont. POL 1CO

Phone: (705) 272-5588 Fax: (705) 272-3425

February 4, 1997

N5P 3T1

Mrs. Pauline Lyndsay, Chairperson, Erland Lee Home Committee, R.R. 6, St. Thomas,

Dear Pauline:

Ont.

On behalf of the Federated Women's Institutes of Canada Board and members, I would like to express best wishes to you and to the members of your Committee, and to F.W.I.O., on the occasion of the special celebration of the founding of the Women's Institutes, to be held in Stoney Creek, Sunday, February 16th.

As we move forward into the second century of the existence of this great organization, I wish for each of you continued successes in your endeavours. Life in communities where Women's Institute Branches exist, and have existed, have been enriched by the initiatives and programs developed by the members. It is my hope that the energy, and the visions that have been preludes to success, will continue, and be positive influences in shaping the future of Canada and our families.

My congratulations too, to the Erland Lee Home Committee, for your dedication, and for your part in maintaining the Home, that integral part of our Heritage.

My personal best wishes for a successful day.

Yours Sincerely, For Home and Country,

Charlotte Johnson, President

F.W.I.C.